
Government promulgates Action Plan on
Modern Logistics Development

     The Government promulgated the Action Plan on Modern Logistics
Development today (October 31) to formulate strategies and action measures to
meet the short, medium and long-term development needs of the logistics
sector, with a view to promoting the sustainable and high-quality development
of Hong Kong's logistics industry.

     The Secretary for Transport and Logistics, Mr Lam Sai-hung, said, "Hong
Kong has long been a premier logistics hub in Asia. Our goal is to promote
high-quality development of our logistics industry by realising smart
development, modernisation, green sustainability, internationalisation and
facilitation, thereby developing Hong Kong into a sustainable, international
and smart logistics hub focusing on high-value goods and the e-commerce
market, and capitalising on the tremendous opportunities brought by the rapid
development of our country and the region."

     "The Action Plan is a major document formulated by the Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region Government for the development of modern logistics,
leading the future development of the logistics industry in Hong Kong. We
will, with the support of the Hong Kong Logistics Development Council
(LOGSCOUNCIL), work with relevant stakeholders to implement the strategies
and action measures formulated in the Action Plan in phases. To ensure that
the strategies can keep abreast of the development in the industry, we will
also continue to review the implementation progress of the relevant
strategies and their effectiveness," Mr Lam continued.

     The Central Government has clearly affirmed Hong Kong's positioning as
an international aviation hub and international shipping centre in the
National 14th Five-Year Plan and indicated clear support for the development
of high-value air cargo logistics and high value-added maritime services in
Hong Kong in the Outline Development Plan for the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao
Greater Bay Area, so as to leverage Hong Kong's strength as a regional
logistics hub. The Action Plan formulated eight strategies and 24 action
measures to consolidate and promote Hong Kong's position as an international
logistics hub. The relevant strategies and action measures are listed in the
Annex.

     LOGSCOUNCIL held a meeting today and members welcomed the action
measures set out in the Action Plan. The Transport and Logistics Bureau has
consulted the Panel on Economic Development of the Legislative Council,
LOGSCOUNCIL and various stakeholders of the logistics industry to refine the
logistics development strategies when formulating the Action Plan. The
Transport and Logistics Bureau expressed its deep appreciation to the Panel
on Economic Development of the Legislative Council, LOGSCOUNCIL and various
stakeholders for their valuable views.

     The Action Plan has been uploaded to the website of the Transport and
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Logistics Bureau (www.tlb.gov.hk/eng/index.html).
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